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Summer 2015

KAN is growing in many ways.  A few months ago,  we 
conducted a mass mail out recruitment sent to all primary care 
physicians in Kentucky.  From that, we gained several new 
members, bringing  our current membership to 112 members, 
representing 83 clinics.  Welcome, new KAN members!    

We also continue to grow collaborative relationships with other 
research networks, including  those that comprise the “FAB  4 
Super PBRN” (Frontier Rural Innovations Network, North Texas 
PBRN, and West Virginia PBRN).  We have had some energetic 
meetings, where new ideas and partnerships emerged,  and have 
worked together on research projects (the Patient- Engagement, 
Literacy, Adherence study, and the Central Appalachia Inter-
professional Pain Education Collaborative).  

We are working hard to grow relationships with our old and new 
KAN members, by traveling across the state to meet our 
members in their clinics.   Recently, KAN coordinator (Jennifer 
Schilling) met with members in Leitchfield, Paducah, Monticello, 
and Danville.     If you would like to schedule a time for KAN 
leadership to meet with you in your clinic, please contact 
Jennifer at KAN@uky.edu or (859) 323-6713.  

https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/kentucky-ambulatory-
network-kan
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KAN Registry Project
As described in the Spring 2015 KAN Newsletter, 
the KRP is a project in which we place registry 
boxes and cards (see picture below) in KAN 
clinics for patients who are interested in 
participating in research studies to self-enroll in a 
recruitment database.  We already have 7 KAN 
clinics hosting our KRP registry  boxes! The goal 
is to build a large patient registry which KAN and 
its members will utilize to recruit individuals for 
appropriate research studies without having to 
burden our clinics.  

Enrolled patients are only giving  consent to be 
contacted for any future project.  Registry cards 
have Unique Identification Numbers (UIN’s) on 
them which link the card to a particular KAN 
clinic.  KAN maintains the database of 
registrants, and can query individuals based on 
the clinic site.   Hence,  we can query patients for 
a clinic and this may be useful for KAN clinics 
pursuing Quality Improvement projects.  Contact 
Jennifer at KAN@uky.edu or (859) 323-6713 if 
you would like a registry box for your clinic! 
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KAN Represented at the North 
America Primary Care Research 
Group PBRN Annual Conference!  
This annual conference in Bethesda, MD held in 
late June, brought together Practice Based 
Research Networks from across the United 
States and Canada.  The theme for this year’s 
conference was “Engagement” - of communities 
of practice based research networks, patients, 
clinicians, and practices.  

KAN gave a well-received oral presentation 
about the Patient- Engagement, Literacy, 
Adherence (P-ELA) study, as well as a poster 
presentation about the CAIPEC project (where 
many copied down the CAIPEC website to look 
up our Chronic Pain Clinic Toolkit and enduring 
modules).  

KAN and the Division of 
Community Medicine is 
proud that 100% of our 
studies are in collaboration 
with 2 or more organizations  
and professions.
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St. Claire Regional 
Medical Center

Owensboro Health

ARH-Hazard

Pikeville Medical Center
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KY College of Osteopathic 
Medicine
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Physicians/AAFP

KY Primary Care 
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American College of 
Physicians

American Osteopathic 
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Central Appalachia 
Interdisciplinary Pain Education 
Collaborative (CAIPEC): Update
As described in the Fall 2014 KAN Newsletter, 
CAIPEC is a multi-faceted CE approach to 
addressing the issues of opioid overuse and 
inappropriate prescribing practices, targeted at 
health professionals in Kentucky and West 
Virginia.  

 Seven modules (Epidemiology of 
Chronic Pain, The Biopsychosocial Aspects of 
Chronic Pain, Risk Management, Chronic Pain 
History and Shared Decis ion Making 
Approaches, Examination and Diagnostic 
Testing in Patients with Chronic Pain, Non-
pharmacological and Pharmacologic Treatment 
Options, and Practice Enhancement in 
Managing  People with Chronic Pain Through a 
Team-Based Approach) were presented live at 
the Kentucky Academy of 
Family Physicians, West 
Vi rg in ia Academy of 
Family Physicians, and 
Kentucky Primary Care 
A s s o c i a t i o n a n n u a l 
m e e t i n g s t h i s p a s t 
spring.  These seven 
modules, along  with a 
module describing how to implement the 
Chronic Pain Clinic Toolkit will be available at 
www.CECentral.com/CAIPEC soon!  These 
modules are enduring, and provide free CE’s!  

CAIPEC is also holding 8 Roundtables (4 in 
Kentucky and 4 in West Virginia) where 
participants have the opportunity to manage 
case based chronic pain patients in an inter-
professional manner.  Roundtables last 
approximately 2 hours, with lunch provided 
and free CE’s awarded!  Advanced registration 
is required at: www.CEcentral.com/CAIPEC .  

 The final component of CAIPEC is the 
Chronic Pain Clinic Toolkit.  While any clinic is 
welcome to use the toolkit we have provided 
on the website, CAIPEC provides a facilitator 
to help with the implementation of the toolkit in 
the clinics who have signed up for this study. 
In the study clinics, chart reviews will be 
conducted before and after implementation of 
the toolkit to measure any changes the 
clinicians may have made in their management 
of chronic pain patients.  Don’t forget, as with 

any QI project, clinics who choose to 
implement the Chronic Pain Clinic Toolkit can 
use this project as a Maintenance of 
Certification Part IV requirement!

https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20FALL%202014%20copy.pdf
https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20FALL%202014%20copy.pdf
http://www.CECentral.com/CAIPEC
http://www.CECentral.com/CAIPEC
http://www.CEcentral.com/CAIPEC
http://www.CEcentral.com/CAIPEC


Kentucky Ambulatory Network Newsletter  Summer 2015                                                                                                                                                                        Page 4

POPULATION HEALTH MANAGEMENT 
MODULES
The	
  first	
  six	
  modules	
  of	
  Popula4on	
  Health	
  Management	
  
and	
  Quality	
  Improvement	
  for	
  the	
  Prac4cing	
  Clinician	
  are	
  
available	
  for	
  viewing	
  at	
  www.CECentral.com/PHM	
  !	
  	
  
These	
   modules 	
   cover:	
   Popula4on	
   Health	
   Management	
  
Overview-­‐	
   What	
  does	
   it	
  mean	
   for	
  me	
  and	
  my	
  pa4ents;	
  
Iden4fying	
   the	
   Impact	
   of	
   PHM;	
   Cul4va4ng	
   a	
  Culture	
  of	
  

Change	
   and	
   Pa4ent	
   Engagement;	
   Health	
   Assessment,	
  
Risk	
   Stra4fica4on,	
   and	
   Care	
   Coordina4on;	
   Delivering	
  
Pa4ent-­‐Centered	
   Interven4ons;	
   and	
   Evalua4ng	
   the	
  
Impact	
  and	
  Cost-­‐Savings.	
   	
  The	
  final	
  two	
  modules,	
  yet	
  to	
  
be	
   launched,	
   delve	
   into	
   the	
   Quality	
   Improvement	
  
Journey	
   and	
   Implemen4ng	
   Quality	
   Improvement	
  
projects	
   in	
   the	
   clinic	
   seRng.	
   	
   These	
   modules 	
  provide	
  
CE’s,	
   which	
   are	
   free	
   to	
   KAN	
   members	
   with	
   the	
   code:	
  
15PHM.	
    

NEW STUDY: Physicians’ and Pharmacists’ Opioid Prescribing Study (POPS) 

When considering whether to prescribe opioids, physicians must weigh the benefits of pain relief against the potential of opioid abuse 
and dependence.  The goal of this study is to enhance understanding of the decision-making processes that primary care providers 
use when prescribing opioids.  Data from this study will allow the construction of theoretical models of decision making and behavior 
that will inform diverse stakeholders so they can address this complex problem in an informed manner via training, quality 
improvement infrastructure, clinical decision support, and public and clinical policy.  

KAN has been asked to partner with the University of Kentucky Center for Advancement of Pharmacy Practice to carry out the 
recruitment of 15 primary care clinicians across the state to take part in this research study which involves a 1 hour face-to-face 
interview regarding  opioid prescribing practices.  Physicians will receive $90 for their time and effort.   Interviews will be held in 
Kentucky (in the physicians’ office, or choice of location) the week of August 31- September 4.  

Recruitment is now underway!  Email Jennifer at KAN@uky.edu ASAP if you are interested in participating in this study!	
  

American Board of Family Medicine/ Accella Study 

As described in the Summer 2014 and Fall 2014 KAN Newsletters, this study evaluates the effectiveness of coursework presentation 
styles on physician learning  of subject matter across different formats and modalities.  Participants must be an American Board of 
Family Medicine (ABFM) Board Certified MD or DO.  The course takes approximately one hour to complete in person, with a short 
online post-test 6  weeks later.  Compensation for participation is $500.   Please contact Jennifer at KAN@uky.edu or (859) 323-6713 
ASAP if you are interested in participating in this study! 	
  

http://www.CECentral.com/PHM
http://www.CECentral.com/PHM
mailto:KAN@uky.edu
mailto:KAN@uky.edu
https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20Summer%202014_0.pdf
https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20Summer%202014_0.pdf
https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20FALL%202014%20copy.pdf
https://familymedicine.med.uky.edu/sites/default/files/KAN%20Newsletter%20FALL%202014%20copy.pdf
mailto:KAN@uky.edu
mailto:KAN@uky.edu

